 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 19th October 2017
Councillors present; Cllrs; Hirst, Richardson, Bradwell, Hart, Bristow and Ellin.
Public present: Ward Cllr J.Barratt.
1762                Apologies for absence-Cllrs Hoodless, Buttery and Partington.
1763  
Declarations of interest

None declared.
1764
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 21st September 2017.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1765

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Hirst performed the weekly inspection for the last month and found nothing of importance to report upon. The book has now been given to Cllr Hart to perform the weekly inspections for the next month. The school have requested copies of the inspection reports and the book was left with the caretaker to hand over to the staff member to copy.
.
Traffic issues- The clerk has confirmed that the 7 day speed test survey results along Low Street have now been received back from ERYC. The results show that only a small percentage of motorists are speeding and as such no enforcement action will be taken. It was resolved that the clerk will publish the survey results on the relevant websites for concerned residents to view.

77 High Street-the clerk has confirmed she has now received correspondence from the Hill family solicitors regarding the purchase of 77 High Street. The contents were made known at the meeting and it was again resolved to continue with the existing pre-emption agreement to buy back the property .The clerk and chairman will liaise with Heptonstalls solicitors to buy back the property.
Dangerous tree-Cllr Hirst reported a dangerous (possibly dead) tree along Low Street and which has a TPO on it. The clerk has contacted ERYC who have issued a work permit to remove the dead tree and to crown lift 2 nearby trees to remove surplus branches.
1766
 
Planning applications- 



None received.
1767

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors-



None received.
1768

Ward councillor’s report.

Cllr Barratt alerted the council to an increase in police patrols in our area and also informed the council of the ERYC winter preparations which recently saw a successful “dry grit run” to ensure procedures run smoothly in case of future severe weather conditions.
1769                
Financial matters 


Precept of £5000 received into bank account noted.

Cq no 101787  S.Belton wages + expenses
Cq no 101789 M.Brannon £220.00
Cq no 101790 G.Sykes £220.00
Cq no 101791 Key Korner £41.81
Cq no 101788 YWA £6.55
Cq no 101792 L.Amor £20.00

Cq no 101793 G.Sykes £20.00

1770

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 16th November 2017 at 7.00pm.
2 | Page

